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Dear CMCA Members, 
 I just realized that I’m half way through 
my year as President of this amazing Asso-
ciation!  Time does fly when there is so 
much going on.  Summer is finally in full 
swing and so are our educational opportu-
nities.  There is a lot to report this month 
so here goes.   
 Soon I will be sending out letters to 
those who applied for the Part Time Ad-
ministrative Assistant position.  I wanted to 
take this opportunity to announce that the 
Executive Board has hired our Institute Di-
rector, Kathie Novak, for that position.  
Kathie approached us with a proposal that 
includes processing payments for CMCA 
memberships, maintaining the membership 
database, coordinating meetings and con-
ferences, assisting the Education Commit-
tee in planning the Professional Develop-
ment Outreach classes throughout the state, 
maintaining the CMCA website for all edu-
cational information and other duties as 
assigned.  I appreciate the interest from our 
membership in regard to this position.  The 
Executive Board felt that keeping all the 
educational components together made 
sense for the Association’s membership.   
 Having said that, I would like to apolo-
gize for the cancelled PDO’s and with 
much debate and discussion it has been de-
cided to let the PDO Trainer and the Host 
Clerk make the call on cancelling or holding 
a class with less than 10 people registered.  I 
hope this will facilitate more classes actually 
being  held.  I have heard concerns from 
the membership that there may be a need to 
refresh PDO content or change the format 
to roundtable discussions.  The trainers and 
the Education Committee will be meeting 
in August to discuss ideas to improve the 
current PDO program.   
 As you all are aware, the Colorado Mu-
nicipal League Conference was held in Vail.  

I am happy to report the Master’s Academy, 
held June 24 - 25 was attend by 25 clerks.  
Awesomeness! If you missed the Academy 
in Vail no worries!   Kathie is putting to-
gether another one for September 16 - 17 in 
Lakewood, Colorado.  Information will be 
posted to the website soon.   
 Another reminder is that Clerks Insti-
tute is coming up in a few weeks at Regis 
University, July 17 -21; with space limited, 
please register soon!  I hope everyone will 
try to attend the very last CGFOA/CMCA 
conference in Grand Junction.  It will be a 
great conference and the host clerks have 
been working hard planning.    
 I hope you all a very happy and enjoy-
able summer.  Please let me know if I can 
help you in any way!  Be sure to stop and 
smell the flowers and take in the natural 
beauty of the state we live in!  Until next 
month! CHEERS 
 

Rhonda B. Coxon, CMC 
CMCA President 
Town of Snowmass Village 
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